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The Official Publication of  the SOUTHEASTERN 

NORTH CAROLINA REGIONAL MUSTANG 

JANUARY 2017  MEETING  

3 PM SUNDAY JANUARY 8, 2017 

CAROLINA BBQ, WILMINGTON, NC 

1602 South College Rd., Wilmington, NC 

Jacksonville Members meet at  the Exxon 

on Hwy 17 south of the Air Station  at 1:45 

for a 2:00PM departure. 

 

Wilmington members meet in the parking 

lot of Carolina BBQ  at 2:45. 

ANNUAL SENCMC 

CHRISTMAS DINNER 

 Our 17th Annual Christmas Dinner was held on Sunday, 

December 11, 2016 at the Bluewater Grille on Wrightsville Beach, 

NC.  We had over 50 members and guests present to enjoy the fun, 

food and fellowship of the evening.  Terry presided over the meet-

ing before our meal was served.   

 Terry recognized the founding members of our club who 

were present.  Thank you to these dear friends who made sure that 

we have a club to enjoy. 

 Terry thanked the current officers and board members, 

Vice President Colwell Smith, Treasurer Gloria Thompson, Secre-

tary Emily Griffith, and Member at Large Clint Morrell.  Terry 

then introduced the new officers, President Bob Ellis, Vice Presi-

dent Greg Griffith, Treasurer Kurt Miller, Secretary Emily Grif-

fith, Member at Large Clint Morrell, MCA representative Susan 

Edwards, and web master John Talatinian. 

 Our club has two special awards that are presented at our 

annual Christmas meeting.  The Earl Gurkin Award is given to a 

member who is the owner of a first generation Mustang.  This 

yearôs recipient of the award is Dick Steinkopf.  The second award 

given is the Les Joyner Award, also known as the Mustanger of the 

Year award.  It is given to a member who has show dedication to 

the club, and to the spirit of the Mustang. This yearôs recipient of 

the Les Joyner Award is Greg Griffith.  Terry also recognized our 

recruiter of the year, the member who brought the most new mem-

bers into our club during the year.  This yearôs winner was JC Ed-

wards.  Thank you JC for bringing in so many wonderful new 

members to our family. 
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 During 2016 the MCA (Mustang Club of America) celebrated itôs 40th birthday.  Terry 

Thompson, and Bob Ellis both attend this event, and enjoyed time on the track in  Indianapolis. 

 Terry recognized our new members Keisha and Demetrious Williams, and our guests Beth 

and Leon Rooks.  We had several members celebrating birthdays in December, Terry Thompson, 

Mary Nichols, Michael Moore, Leah McLean and Charles Janosick.  Two couples celebrate anni-

versaries this month as well Keisha and Demetrious Williams, and Judi and Larry (Mitch) Mitch-

ell. 

 Terry explained the rules for the Dirty Santa Game before our meal was served.  Susan Ed-

wards was the lucky member who had #1 so she was able to choose the first gift and then at the end 

of the game was able to trade again and get the gift she wanted  to be hers forever! 

 Jessie Lisanne prayed to bless our meal, and our year to come.  We then enjoyed a delicious 

meal and then played a very rousing game of Dirty Santa. 

 We hope to see everyone at our January meeting, Sunday, January 8, 2017 at 3 PM at Car-

olina BBQ, 1602 S. College Rd., Wilmington, NC. 



PAGE  3 

Pony Express 

ACTIVITY/MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

 Bob Ellis and Greg Griffith, our President and Vice President for the 2017-2018 term 

have proposed a new opportunity for our members to become more involved in the organization 

of the SENCMC.  A new committee is being formed to help plan meetings, activities, and other 

things to help build our membership and encourage involvement in the club by our members.  

Jessica Goff has graciously volunteered to be part of this committee.  It is a wonderful oppor-

tunity to get to know the members, to find new things for us to do as a club, and to find fun plac-

es for us to hold our meetings.  We would like to have members from all the areas where our 

members live, so please consider joining this committee.  If you feel you would enjoy being a 

part of this please contact Bob Ellis at bellis1@ec.rr.com,. Greg Griffith at gmgrif-

fith@ec.rr.com, or Emily Griffith at ggriffith@ec.rr.com.  We welcome your participation in 

this new committee. 

BOARD MEMBERS 

hǳǊ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΣ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ƻǊ 

Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻΦ  hǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿǎΥ 

 .ƻō 9ƭƭƛǎΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ ōŜƭƭƛǎмϪŜŎΦǊǊΦŎƻƳ 

DǊŜƎ DǊƛŶǘƘΣ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ ƎƳƎǊƛŶǘƘϪŜŎΦǊǊΦŎƻƳ 

YǳǊǘ aƛƭƭŜǊ {ǊΦΦ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ōǳȊȊŎƘпсϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ 

9Ƴƛƭȅ DǊƛŶǘƘΣ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΣ ƎƎǊƛŶǘƘϪŜŎΦǊǊΦŎƻƳ 

¢ŜǊǊȅ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ   ǘŜǊǊȅƭǘƘƻƳǇǎƻƴϪŜŎΦǊǊΦŎƻƳ 

/ƭƛƴǘ aƻǊǊŜƭƭΣ aŜƳōŜǊ ŀǘ [ŀǊƎŜ ƳƻǊǊŜƭƭŎƭƛƴǘϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 

 {ǳǎŀƴ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎΣ a/! wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜΣ ǎǳǎŀƴψŜŘǿŀǊŘǎϪƴŎŜŘΦǳǎŎƻǳǊǘǎΦƎƻǾ 

WƻƘƴ ¢ŀƭŀǝƴƛŀƴΣ ²Ŝō ƳŀǎǘŜǊΣ ƧƻƘƴΦǘŀƭŀǝƴƛŀƴϪƘǇŜΦŎƻƳ 

mailto:buzzch46@aol.com
mailto:terrylthompson@ec.rr.com
mailto:morrellclint@yahoo.com
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 Please keep all of our members covered in prayer .  Several of our members have ongoing med-

ical needs that are keeping them from our meetings, please keep these members in your prayers:  Julie 

McCombs, Judi Mitchell, Nell Thomas,  and our former member Rose Volpe.  Please continue to re-

member Greg Griffith as he continues his  battle against cancer.  We need to continue to pray for Mar-

cus Major and Emmitt Hawks who are both experiencing ongoing health problems,  Many of our 

members are dealing with issues and concerns that they may not have shared with us so please remem-

ber there are many unspoken requests here in our group.  Let us keep each other lifted up in prayer. 

  At this holiday season let us all take time to remember those in our families who are no longer 

with us. It does not matter if it is a recent loss to us, or one that is years old we all miss those special 

people, and the special things they did to make our lives better.   

  We want to keep our members supported in times of joy as well as times of pain or sorrow, so 

please let one of the board members know if there is something we need to keep in prayer or something 

we can reach out and help a member handle.  Please let Emily know if you hear of anyone in our club 

who needs our prayers, email her at ggriffith@ec.rr.com. 

Cruise to National Mustang Day 

Part of the idea behind National Mustang Day is to drive your Mustang.  Of course, 

many of the guests attending the 2017 National Mustang Day in Concord, NC will be driving their 

Mustang. 
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So, let's create a cruise from all directions arriving at Concord, NC on Friday, April 14th.  To accom-
plish this cruise, we will need volunteers.  The website will be set up after the first of the year so at-
tendees can see where and when the cruises will be driving through various areas headed to Concord, 

NC.  The volunteers will be needed to create the route and any stops along the route. 
 

If you are interested in being National Mustang Day volunteer, please send us an email and we can 
provide you with additional information, along with the benefits of being the volunteer for your leg 

of the National Mustang Day Event. 
 

The National Mustang Day Event registration will close March 1, 2017 and will be limited to 400 
vehicle registrations for the Concord, NC event. 

 
A few new attractions to this event have been confirmed.  On Saturday afternoon-Team Mustang 
Trivia.  Teams will be able to sign up on site for the contest, with Mustang prizes for the winning 
teams.  So if you know your Mustang history-sign up and win bragging rights, plus a couple of cool 

prizes.  
 

On Sunday, the private Carpenter Ford Museum will be open for NMD.  The Carpenter Ford Muse-
um displays a large number of the Ford vehicles, along with great display of Ford memorabilia. 

Be sure to go to www.mustangownersmuseum.com to learn more about the event or sign up!  
  

  

https://webmail.roadrunner.com/do/redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Fr20.rs6.net%252Ftn.jsp%253Ff%253D001o_ADPpvwVi9cv_ORj_O90T7zZ4Yo9x8J28TOn49a-ovkAB3igFra-P8OSNtHWXBLByzQd-fYr2DZwobgQxrsqFZ_Tu0MeXbjPcE5_1vxqZZj03PbCLwubwqALgA5-62IM_hJgwx90r702Yw5LZFCHfw7GFycC
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!ǇǊƛƭ мпǘƘ CǊƛŘŀȅ о-тta   

tƛŎƪ ǳǇ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ǇŀŎƪŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻǎǘ ƘƻǘŜƭ IŀƳǇǘƻƴ Lƴƴ  о-сta 

CǊŜŜ DǊƛƭƭƛƴϥ tŀǊǘȅ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ōȅ wƻƴ ŀƴŘ {ǘŜǾŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƎǊƛƭƭ ōǳǊƎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎ ŀǘ Ƙƻǎǘ ƘƻǘŜƭΦ р-тta 

  

!ǇǊƛƭ мрǘƘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ф-пta 

/ŀǊ {Ƙƻǿ CƛŜƭŘ ƻǇŜƴǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŀōŀǊǊǳǎ !ǊŜƴŀ 

¢ŜŀƳ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ ¢ǊƛǾƛŀ ŀǘ оta 

{ŜƳƛƴŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǘ /ŀōŀǊǊǳǎ !ǊŜƴŀ мл-оta 

!ǿŀǊŘǎ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀǘ пta 

  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘ .ŀƴǉǳŜǘ 

с-сΥол ta 5ƻƻǊǎ ƻǇŜƴΣ ŎŀǎƘ ōŀǊ 

сΥол-тΥолta 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 

тΥол-уΥол DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΣ ¢.5 

  

!ǇǊƛƭ мсǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ф-пta 

hƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƳƻǾŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ hǿƴŜǊϥǎ aǳǎŜǳƳ ǎƛǘŜΦ 5ŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aǳǎŜǳƳΣ ǘƘŜ 

ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ǇǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǘƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŘŀǘŜ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлмт DǊŀƴŘ hǇŜƴƛƴƎΦ   

!ƭǎƻ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ /ŀǊǇŜƴǘŜǊ CƻǊŘ aǳǎŜǳƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƻǳǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜ /ŀǊǇŜƴǘŜǊ CƻǊŘ aǳǎŜǳƳ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅǎ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ 

ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƻǊŘ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜǎΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƻŦ CƻǊŘ ƳŜƳƻǊŀōƛƭƛŀΦ 

  

!ǇǊƛƭ мтǘƘ  aƻƴŘŀȅΣ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ 5ŀȅ мл!a-оta 

/ǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ tŜǧȅ DŀǊŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ..v ŀƴŘ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ tŜǧȅ aǳǎŜǳƳΦ 

  

aǳǎǘŀƴƎ 9ƴǘǊȅ CŜŜ όн ǇŜƻǇƭŜύΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ ϷплΦлл 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƳǳǎǘŀƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘǿƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ϦDǊƛƭƭƛƴϥ tŀǊǘȅϦΣ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǎƘƻǿ 

ŬŜƭŘ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎΦ  

!ŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ tŜǊǎƻƴ 9ƴǘǊȅ CŜŜΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ ϷнлΦлл 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ϦDǊƛƭƭƛƴϥ tŀǊǘȅϦΣ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǎƘƻǿ ŬŜƭŘ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ 

ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎΦ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘ .ŀƴǉǳŜǘΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ ϷрлΦлл 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōŀƴǉǳŜǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ƎǳŜǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΦ 

bŀǝƻƴŀƭ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ 5ŀȅ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ..vΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ ϷнлΦлл 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ 5ŀȅ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tŜǧȅ DŀǊŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ..v 

ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜǧȅ aǳǎŜǳƳΦ 
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 MEMBERS 

CǊƻƳ .ƻō 9ƭƭƛǎΣ  

άLΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘǳǝŜǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŜȄπ

ŎŜǇǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǳƴǎŜƭŬǎƘ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ L Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŀŘƻǿ 

ǘƘŀǘ ¢ŜǊǊȅ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ŎŀǎǘΦ   

  

!ǎ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ŜƴǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǳǎΦ  hǳǊ 

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ƧƻōǎΣ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΦ  9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘƻǇŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōǊƛƴƎΦ 

  

CƻǊ {9b/a/Σ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ŜƴŜǊƎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǝƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǊ 

ǎƘƻǿ ōŀŎƪ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƛƎƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅΦ  L ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 

Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΦ  .Ŝǎǘ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǇǇȅ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΣ {ƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ 

CǊƻƳ ¢ŜǊǊȅΣ 

 

!ǎ ǿŜ ŎƭƻǎŜ ƻǳǘ нлмс L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΦ Lǘ 

Ƙŀǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǎŜ Ǉŀǎǘ н ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ŏƭǳō ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ мр ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  

 

²Ŝ Ƨǳǎǘ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘ ǳǇ ƻǳǊ мтǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 

ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǇǊƻǾŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ Lǘ ƎƻŜǎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 

ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜϥǾŜ ƘŀŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǝƳŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƻǳǊ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƻŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ LŎŜ /ǊŜŀƳ {ƻŎƛŀƭΣ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

aǳǎǘŀƴƎ 5ŀȅ {ŎŀǾŜƴƎŜǊ Iǳƴǘ Σ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Ŏƻƻƪƻǳǘ ŀǘ IƻǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ WŀŎƪƛŜϥǎΦ  

 

aŀƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŎǊǳƛǎŜ ƛƴǎΣ /ŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻũŜŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŎŀǊ ǎƘƻǿǎ ōƻǘƘ ƭƻŎŀƭΣ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ 

ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎǇŜŜŘ ǘƘǊƛƭƭǎ ŀǘ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘǊŀŎƪǎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ ²Ŝ  ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ŘƛǾŜǊǎŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ƛǘ 

ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎΦ  

 



CǊƻƳ ¢ŜǊǊȅΣ 

L ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƻǳǊ нлмт-нлму ƻŶŎŜǊǎΣ .ƻōΣ DǊŜƎΣ 9ƳƛƭȅΣ YǳǊǘ ŀƴŘ /ƭƛƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŜƴǳǊŜ ƛƴ ƻŶŎŜΦ L 

ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ {ƻ Ǌƻƭƭ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƭŜŜǾŜǎΣ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻƛƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜ 

ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǝƳŜΦ  

aŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀƴŘ IŀǇǇȅ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊǎΦ {ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  

¢ŜǊǊȅ 

CǊƻƳ YǳǊǘΥ 

 

!ǎ ǿŜ ƳƻǾŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴǘƻ нлмтΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƴŜǿ ƻŶŎŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ 

ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘƎƻƛƴƎ ƻŶŎŜǊǎΦ 

 

L ƧƻƛƴŜŘ {9b/a/ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ƻŦ нллу ŀǘ [ƻƎŀƴϥǎ wƻŀŘƘƻǳǎŜ ƛƴ WŀŎƪǎƻƴǾƛƭƭŜΦ !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ L ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ ŀ ǘŀōƭŜ 

ƻŎŎǳǇƛŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǎǿŜŜǘ ƭŀŘȅ ǿƘƻ ǘƻƻƪ Ƴȅ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƳŜ Ƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎŀǊŘΦ 

 

bŜŀǊƭȅ ƴƛƴŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭŀǘŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƭŀŘȅ ŀǎ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ƻŦ {9b/a/Κ  ̧ ƻǳϥƭƭ ƴƻǝŎŜ L ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ǳǎŜ 

ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ϦǊŜǇƭŀŎŜΦϦ  ¢Ƙŀǘϥǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭΣ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜΣ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ DƭƻǊƛŀ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ - ǘƘŜ 

ǎŀƳŜ ƭŀŘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ф ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΦ   

 

¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΣ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ Ŏƭǳō tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊǎ ǘǊǳƭȅύΣ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ ǘǊŀǾπ

ŜƭƛƴƎ ƴǳǊǎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǎǘŀǝƻƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŦŀǊ ŀǿŀȅ ŀǎ !ƭŀǎƪŀΣ DƭƻǊƛŀ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŜŀŘȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜǊǎ ōƻŀǊŘΦ 

¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƻŶŎŜǊǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  aŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƭŀŎƪΦ  !ƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǊƛǝŜǎ ŀƊŜǊ 

ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎŀǊ ǎƘƻǿΦ  {ƘŜϥǎ ŘƻƴŜ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŀƳŜ ǎƳƛƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǊŜŜǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ƨƻƛƴǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΦ 

 

DƭƻǊƛŀΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƎŀŎȅ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ōǳƛƭǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ {9b/a/ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳϥǾŜ 

ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΦ  L Řƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΥ  L Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǝƳŜΦ 

 

9ƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊȅ ϦǊŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘΦϦ 

 

.Ŝ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘΣ 

YǳǊǘ 
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¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ DƭƻǊƛŀΣ 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘ L ƎŀǾŜ YǳǊǘ Ƴȅ ǇŀǊǝƴƎ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ LΩƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

мΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ Ƨƻō ǎƻ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅΦ  aŀƛƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ōǳǘ ǿŜ 

ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀ ŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƭƻǎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΦ 

нΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǊǳǎƘ ȅƻǳΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƻƴŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƴ ŬƴƎŜǊǎΦ 

оΦ ²ǊƛǘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƳƻƴŜȅΦ L ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ƘƛƳ Ƴȅ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΣ ƘŜ Ƴŀȅ ƪŜŜǇ ƛǘ ŀǎ ƛǎ ƻǊ 

ǘǿŜŀƪ ƛǘ ǘƻ Ŭǘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘȅƭŜΦ 

пΦ LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ōŀŎƪǳǇΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀ Ŏƭǳō ƻŦ ƻƴŜ 

.Ŝ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘΗΗΗ 

DƭƻǊƛŀ   

 A Note from Your 2017-18 Vice President: 

 

First of all I want to wish all SENCMC Members and their families the Merriest of 

Christmasôs and Happy New Year! I pray for everyoneôs health and happiness for the com-

ing year. As we enter a new club year, Thank-you to our outgoing board members, Terry, 

Gloria and Colwell, for a great job and dedication to our club.  

 As we enter a new year for Mustang fun, I hope that all our SENCMC members be-

come active in Club activities, particularly monthly meetings and other activities we may de-

cide to participate in as a Club. SENCMC is your Club. I use ñweò and "yourò as the entire 

Club membership and therefore, I and the entire Board are asking for your help in recom-

mending activities you are interested in participating in, restaurants you want to have meet-

ings at, cruises (no not ships), or other activities you would like to do. Please contact a Board 

member with your thoughts.  

 As part of our effort to increase member participation in Club activities, the Board 

would like to have several (4 to 6) members volunteer to form an Activities Committee to rec-

ommend and coordinate Club activities. If you are interested in being part of the Activities 

Committee please contact one of the Board Members. 

 I look forward to serving the Club over the next two years and look forward to an ac-

tive time. Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!! 

 

Gregory Griffith 

SENCMC Vice President 
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A few thoughts from Emily Griffith. 

 I began writing the newsletter as a ñstaffò member to help Carrie Morrell in her term as secre-

tary.  I have enjoyed the chance to get to know the members, to take photos at our events, and just to be 

part of the club.  I will put out a request though that if you know of anyone in the club needing our 

prayers, or our help please contact one of the board members.  As Gloria said, we are not a club of one, 

or a club of only the board members. We want to help and be supportive of all of our members. 

 If you have any suggestions for our newsletter please do not hesitate to tell me.  I am always 

ready to hear from any of you.  Have a Merry Christmas and may we all have a Heathy and Happy 

2017. 
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2016 CHRISTMAS DINNER 



Pony Express tŀƎŜ  мм 

2016 CHRISTMAS DINNER 


